

January 10, 2020

The Honorable Harold Perrin, Mayor City of Jonesboro, Arkansas 300 S. Church St. Jonesboro, AR 72401

RE: Allen Park Skate Park Award

Dear Mayor Perrin:

We are pleased to inform you that the Rotary Club of Jonesboro, in cooperation with the Jonesboro-University Rotary Club and Rotary District 6150, has pledged \$500.00 to support the City of Jonesboro efforts in upgrading the Allen Park Skate Park.

This funding is to help improve safety and security for everyone utilizing the park to skate or skateboard.

Thank you for your efforts to enhance the quality of life for all residents and those that consider making Jonesboro their home. Your administration serves as an example of Rotary's vision:

"Together, we see a world where people unite and take action to create lasting change — across the globe, <u>in our communities</u>, and in ourselves." We are proud to work with our city to create lasting change.

In Rotary Service,

Brian Rega, President 2019-20

Rotary Club of Jonesboro

